
 
2022-2023 Newsletter 4 (6th October 2022) 

Catholic Life of the School 

The month of October is 

dedicated to the Holy Rosary, one 

of the best known of all Catholic 

devotions. October includes the 

Feast of Our Lady of the 

Rosary (7th October).  

 

The Rosary draws its mysteries from the New 

Testament and is centred on the great events of 

the Incarnation and Redemption with each 

decade referring to an event in the life of Jesus 

and Mary. The Mysteries of the Rosary give us 

“thumbnails” of the life of Christ and his Mother 

Mary. 

• The Joyful Mysteries are taken mostly 

from Saint Luke’s Gospel in the New 

Testament. They involve the joyful events 

of Jesus’ childhood. 

• The Luminous Mysteries bring a deeper 

understanding to the public life of Jesus. 

They fill in the blanks between the 

childhood of Jesus and His suffering and 

death on the cross. 

• The Sorrowful Mysteries remind us of how 

much Jesus loves us. They recall how He 

suffered and died just for us. 

• The Glorious Mysteries tell us what 

happened after Jesus died-His 

Resurrection, the descent of the Holy Spirit 

and the love Jesus had for his Mother 

Mary. 

The best way to celebrate the month is, 

of course, to pray the Rosary and as a 

school we will be taking part in the 

Mark 1o Mission Rosary Challenge. Each 

day, every class will pray a decade of 

the Rosary. We will listen to a scripture 

passage and then pray the Our Father, 

ten Hail Mary and finish with the Glory Be, paying 

attention to how God speaks and moves our 

hearts.  
 

 

 

Important dates for your 

diary 

Monday 10th October 

School photographs- All children to be in 

correct school uniform. 

 

Tuesday 11th October 

Welcome Mass- Parents are invited to 

attend 

 

Tuesday 11th October  

Year 4 cooking 

 

Friday 14th October 

School nurses Y6 check 

Wednesday 19th October 

4.00-7.00pm 

Parent Consultations 

 

Thursday 20th October 

5.00-8.00pm 

Parent Consultations 

 

 Friday 21st October 

School closes  

Monday 31st October 

School opens 

Monday 31st October 

Deadline for Year 7 applications 

 

Tuesday 1st November 

Holy Day of Obligation Mass for the 

Feast of All Saints 

 

Friday 4th November 

Zoolab visiting Year 1, Year 1/2, Year 2 

Phonics Meeting for Reception Parents 

5.00-5.30pm Monday 7th or 9.15- 9.45am 

on Tuesday 8th November 

 

Tuesday 8th November 

Harvest Festival Service 

 

Thursday 10th November 

5pm-Tour of school for new starters 

September 2023 

Thursday 1st December 

Flu immunisations 

 

5pm-Tour of school for new starters 

September 2023 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In September and October, the relics of St Bernadette are journeying on a 

pilgrimage around England, Scotland and Wales for the very first time 

before returning to Lourdes.  

This week, the children in Years 4, 5 and 6 were able to participate in this 

very special once in a lifetime event and to experience the special gifts of 

Lourdes by visiting the relics of St Bernadette at St Anne's Cathedral.  

All the children were wonderful ambassadors of the school and felt very 

fortunate to be part of this spiritual event. 
 



 

 

Notices 

Advance Notice 

Parent Consultations will take place on 
- Wednesday 19th October 2022 from 4.00pm-7.00pm and  
- Thursday 20th October 2022 from 5.00pm-8.00pm.  

Parent/carers will need to make bookings online using the text/link sent to your 
phone. We will be issuing this Monday 10th October at 5.00pm. Please note 
appointments are for ten minutes, allocated on a first come, first served basis. It 
is a wonderful opportunity to see how well your child is doing and to find out 
how you can support your child at home! 
 

Applications for Starting Secondary School September 2023 

 

 

 

Please make sure you have received a 

confirmation email confirming your 

application has been successfully 

received. Please also save a copy or 

take a photo of the email. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Our Wonderful ‘Stars of the Week’ 

 

 

         

 

 

 

Class 
Star of the 

week Reason for award 
Reception 1 
Miss Horkan 

Nora For always listening and trying her best. 

Reception 2 
Miss Kemp 

Riaan For sharing and enjoying lots of stories. 

Year 1 
Miss Kirk 

Rohaan For his wonderful effort in writing. 

Alana For always giving 100% in all areas of the curriculum. 

Year 1/2 
Mrs Child 

Pete For trying so hard with his phonics learning. 

Skylar For having a fabulous attitude to all areas of her learning 

Year 2 
Miss Cleverdon 

Harriet For challenging herself and persevering across all subjects 

Zachariah For always being ready to learn all of the time, well done! 

Year 3 
Mr Herron 

Alfie For excellent contributions to our maths lessons this week 

Lexi For excellent efforts across all subjects this week. 

Year 4 
Miss Moore 

Amy M 
For always working hard, always following the school rules and 

trying her best in every lesson. 

Keyla  For working hard, trying her best and concentrating in all lessons.  

Year 4/5 
Mr Goodall 

Sonny For excellent work and determination in Maths. 

Joseph 
For being a fantastic role model and a great sense of humour at 

appropriate times. 

Year 5/6 
Mr Doyle 

Miss Guy 

Tommy For working really hard on improving his handwriting. 

Ramona For working hard in every lesson. 

Year 6 
Miss Oxley 

Daisy For always listening well and working hard in all lessons. 

Kyle 
For having a fantastic attitude to his learning. 

 

               These superstars have excelled themselves  

in class this week and made their teachers                                  

and all the school staff really proud.  



 

          

Skills Builder Award 
Each week we award a Skills Builder Award to one child in each class.                                                                               

Research shows that building essential skills supports: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 
Skills Builder 

Awards 

 

Our focus for this half-term is  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Working cooperatively with 

others towards achieving a shared 

goal. 
The definition of teamwork is simple: the 

ability of team members to work well together 

in every situation and empathise with each 

other. Teamwork also includes the ability to: 

Be mature enough to agree to disagree when 

needed. Focus on and contribute to team 

goals, not individual ones. 

Reception 1 Darasimi 

Reception 2 Oscar H-Mc 

Year 1 Jeshua 

Year 1/2 Maizie 

Year 2 Charlie 

Year 3 Kyle 

Year 4 Jessica 

Year 4/5 Madison 

Year 5/6 Daniel 

Year 6 Magdalena 

These children have all displayed amazing teamwork skills this week. 



 

 

 

What’s been happening in school 

Mrs Walsh was very impressed when she visited Reception One’s Music 

lessons this week. The children were sitting correctly, listening, following 

instructions, singing and playing instruments. It was so wonderful to see 

the newest members of our school immersed so well in their learning. 

 



 
          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As part of PSHE curriculum we have embedded financial 

education into our long term plan. This is because we are 

committed to helping our pupils to become financially 

capable by improving their understanding of money and 

learning the vital skills and enterprising mindset needed 

to earn and look after their money so as to make a 

positive contribution to their community. On Friday, 

Sharon the CEO of Young Enterprise  accompanied by 

Melissa and Amir came to see what we do. 

Quote from Sharon…’.What a wonderful 

opportunity to see financial education 

being taught by such an inspirational 

teacher (Miss Oxley) and to see the 

children so engaged and knowledgeable 

about scams and keeping your money 

safe! Great work everyone at Corpus 

Christi!’ 

Quote from Amir….’The Year 6 

class were wonderful- extremely 

well behaved.  Their knowledge 

around financial literacy was 

superb! Thank you for allowing 

us to visit them.’ 

Quote from Melissa…. 

‘Incredible session.  Students 

were engaged and 

understood how to embed 

the skills they have learnt. 

Very well done to the 

teaching staff!’ 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 were very lucky to have their first visit from Leeds Discovery 

Centre who came into school to share some Stone Age and Iron Age 

artefacts!  

Year 3 had a great time exploring the school grounds, looking for items 

that could have been used in Stone Age times. They found lots of useful 

things and discussed how they could have used them in a variety of ways.  
 



 

Achievements outside of school 

Achievements outside of school 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for your continuing support 

Have a lovely weekend 

God Bless 

From Mrs Walsh  

and the team at  

Corpus Christi Catholic Primary School 

Congratulations to Joe who achieved his red belt in Martial Arts last 

Saturday. He did amazingly well and received lots of praise from his 

instructor. As you can see from his beaming smile, Joe is very proud 

of his achievement and so are we. Well done Joe! 

 


